2006 MARCH 7 – ON CITIZENSHIP

Globe and Mail
Ottawa -- I read with great dismay that the Canadian government has agreed to allow Canadians of Italian origin to vote and be candidates for election to the Italian Parliament (When Not In Rome, Vote, As Romans Do -- March 6).

I immigrated to Canada from Italy when I was 11. I retain and greatly value my Italian heritage, but I am Canadian. And I have no desire, and in fact no right, to participate in elections that would allow me to influence Italian laws.

While Canada rightly encourages immigrants from all over the world, we must insist that, once they arrive in Canada, they leave their political baggage behind and assume their full rights and obligations as new Canadians to participate in the Canadian political process.

This policy of allowing Canadians to participate in foreign elections is misguided and potentially damaging to our Canadian identity. It risks bringing into Canada the political conflicts of other countries. We have enough political challenges of our own.
Tony Manera

